
The StJ’s Group 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
Sunday, 17 March 2024 at 4.30 pm 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

1. Members of the PCC present were: Matthew Street (Chair), Richard 
Downing, Nigel Vening, Jane Street, Claire Mitchell, Jo Vening, Heather 
Morgan, Sally Cummings, Bob Goode, Margaret Coles, Ben Attenborough, 
Joy Fraser, Sarah Bubyer and Mary Warren. 

 
2.  Minutes of last year’s meeting 
 

The minutes of last year’s meeting were agreed and signed. 
 
3.  The Finance Report & Approval of Accounts including Questions 
 
 Matthew thanked Sally Cummings for her work as Treasurer and Claire Carr 

for all her work as Bookkeeper.  He also thanked Dick Beath for his work as 
Auditor.  Malcom White asked why there was less money going in to the 
restricted funds than there was going out.  Matthew explained that the bank 
balances were not shown on these accounts.    

 
 Keith Warren proposed that we accept the accounts and this was seconded 

by Jane Newland.  They were approved unanimously. 
 
4.  Questions about other Reports 
 
 A booklet has been produced which contains all the essential reports for the 

St J’s Group. All the different ministries last year produced a written report 
and were available on the website however very few were read.  This year 
they are going to provide a short recording of their work.  There are 24 of 
them and we will view two per month at services. There were no questions 
on the reports. 

 
5.  Elections for Three Representatives to the PCC 
 

For a 3 Year Term serving until 2025: 
 

We have a PCC of nine members six of whom are remaining:  Sarah 
Bubyer, Ben Attenborough, Joy Fraser, Claire Mitchell, Bob Goode and 
Margaret Coles.  The remaining three are due for re-election having 
served their three year term: Heather Morgan, Sally Cummings and Mary 
Warren.  Matthew thanked all the PCC members for all that they have 
done over the last year.  There are 14 in total who attend meetings 
including the vicar, church wardens and two deanery synod 
representatives who are all ex-officio members. 
We have three spaces to fill: 
Sally Cummings is standing: Proposed by Jo Vening and Seconded by 
Denise Burrows 
Alona Zubko is standing: Proposed by Jane Street and Seconded by Claire 
Carr 
Kathy Pope is standing: Proposed by Sue Smith and Seconded by Jo 
Vening.   



 
Sally, Alona and Kathy are duly elected to the PCC for a three year term 
until 2026. 

 
 
6.  Date of Next Meeting – Sunday, 6 April 2025 (5th Sunday of Lent) 


